

O E D A R W O'O D A S S O O I A T I O N N E W S L E T T E R MARCH 1979

IN REVIEW --

A plant has been sent to Guenter and Donna Loeser. Their "sweet little miss" Catherine arrived in January -- no blizzard.

Kudos to Kathy Lally and her Committee -- Cedarwood Winter Dance. We enjoyed ourselves:

You saw the masterful art work by Evvie Cummings and Stuart at the entrance to Cedarwood? The Waggoner's daughter helped with the decorations at the Elks. She is great at blowing up balloons. Helen LaHaise supervised the crew.

Much loving care, planning and assistance from Mickey and those in the Lally household. He didn't arrange the flowers. Bea O'Toole helped among others.

Jim Donovan's presentation included accolades to all. (He even helped with the clean up detail.) Barbara* was busy with her camera. Ask to see the pictures.

You missed a superb orchestra if you were not in attendance. Talented personages in the combo were from Cedarwood.

Arthur LaHaise was responsible for the design layout re your $\underline{\text{Winter}}$ Invitation.

Joe Shea, "immediate Past President", drew one of the winning numbers for gifts that were donated and otherwise as did Councillor Bob Graves.

The Winners: Kathleen and Eileen Burke, Frank Connors, Guenter and Donna (two?), Jerry O'Brien and two Joes -- Shea and Wormsley.

Many others shopped, cooked, baby-sat, decorated, denated, "etcetera", "etcetera". A special thank you to Jerry and Nancy Aucoin. They were instrumental in securing the orchestra for us.

Whew!! Much work -- Greater pleasure!!!

A profit was realized -- \$72.83. Kathy, our Treasurer, reported membership has increased by six.

The Pergolas have moved to Cumberland, Rhode Island. Carl has accepted a new position. The Association's new Auditor is Guenter Loeser. Thank you Fran and Carl.

PREVIEW SCHEDULED EVENT ---

We Can Do Better. We know it. Summer Picnic Committee volunteers number two or three. Contact Guenter at -- 893-6108. He will be meeting shortly with his Committee to set up a date, time and the program for this annual happening. Come on. Make it a real celebration!

CEDARWOOD PLAYGROUND PROGRESS REPORT --

The Committee Plans And Needs Your Support For:

A CLEAN UP AND BEAUTIFICATION DAY — MAY 5th - SATURDAY -- (RAIN DATE - MAY 6th) -- Sign up with Guenter Loeser. Telephone number above. Soft drinks will be provided by the Association.

A SUMMER SOFT BALL LEAGUE — Every Thursday evening - 6:30 P. M. to 8:30 P. M. Interested "sluggers" are to call the DeLeas (Dan or Priscilla) — 894-2746. Guenter will accept calls also.

SPECIAL SUMMER EVENINGS -- Once a month. Monday evenings. <u>Musical</u> in nature. Please contact Ellie Lyman or Jane Ravid. Respective telephone numbers -- 899-7369 - 891-9832.

CHILDRENS' SUMMER PROGRAM -- Again volunteers are needed. Contact Jane Ravid for details at the above number.

MOTHERS' CRAFTS CLASSES — Teach a craft or share a hobby. Call Margo Howe — 894-1596.

Chairperson Jane Ravid reported that her Committee was invited to attend the January meeting of the Board of the Park and Recreation Department. It was announced that \$3,000.00 for the purchase of basic playground equipment had been included in the new budget. The Board also approved of new signs for the playground.

The Committee has worked diligently and asks for your <u>active</u> support! Attend the regular meetings at Woodsides where these reports, etc. are read and discussed. Call Jane and the other members now to volunteer your services.

A ZILLION THANKS from your Officers and Area Representatives for your continued enthusiasm and support.

Membership is \$5.00 per family and \$3.00 for a single member household.

The WELCOKE WAT is still out. Please join us.